Region 6 Mental Health Board meeting notes
05.21.2013
Board Members in Attendance: Rick Capell, Shellee Daniels, Barry Jones, Liz Lovell, Pam Sanford, Ritchie Weers
Excused:  Linda Hatzenbuehler
Others in attendance: Cameron Ball, Karen Briand, Dale Conder, Robert DeHart, Mark Gunning, Donna Honena, Doug Hulett, Suzanne Johnson, Debbie Lewis, Betty Moore, Lennart Nivegard, Dave Peters, Brenda Price, Bill Slavin 
Liz Lovell opened the meeting and introductions were made.   
Barry Jones moved to approve the minutes from the April 16, 2013 meeting.  Betty Moore seconded the motion, and the notes were approved by a vote.
Barry Jones moved that the Region 6 Mental Health Board and RAC meet together as one group.  Ritchie seconded the motion.  A vote was taken of the whole group, and the motion passed. 
Ritchie Weers moved that “in general, all persons present may make a motion and vote on an issue.  Any official member of RAC or an official member of the Mental Health Board can call for a vote of their group separately.”  Barry Jones seconded that motion.  A vote was taken of the whole group, and the motion passed.  
There was a group discussion of what people wanted for goals of the group.  
· Bill Slaven said that he liked IDOC information, but he would like to have the data include the number of clients served as well as the dollars spent.
· Shellee Daniels said that she would like to see outcome data that the group could discuss.  She feels like we need to have good data to show our elected officials.  
· Suzanne Johnson said that the Court provides an annual report to legislators.
Lennart Nivegard discussed the IDJC report that he handed out to the group.  He said that if a person goes to the www.idjc.idaho.gov website, you can click on the Library tab and find data for Idaho Dept. of Juvenile Corrections.  They served about 1,500 youth this fiscal year.  Liz Lovell asked whether the numbers were duplicated, but Lennart wasn’t sure.  He will get back to us with that answer.  There were 5,621 drug tests administered to juveniles in Region 6 last year.  
· Suzanne Johnson asked how do people access drug testing?  Lennart said that with IDJC, counties each can set their own policies.  Some counties require the person to pay for the test if they fail it, but others require the person to pay for every test.  Counties have to budget for that.  
· Bill Slaven commented that our group needs to evaluate how people can/are able to access treatment.
· Suzanne said that part of access is teaching people how to access the services that are available.
· Rick Capell said that often even law enforcement doesn’t really understand the system and how people can access treatment and the funding sources that are available.
· Pam Sanford said that School District 25 is taking steps to gain a better understanding by working with the Children’s Mental Health Committee.  
· Donna Honena said they (Four Directions Treatment Center) get referrals from probation and parole.  About 50% of their referrals come from outside of tribal court, but most of the people in their treatment programs are court involved.  She said that changes on state levels have the greatest impact on funding.
· Donna said that they are working on data collection at their facility.  They are going back for a two year period to evaluate.  She said that they are constantly evaluating success through change team meetings and slightly adjusting their program to better their outcomes.  One aspect of their program is that if a person is eligible under their guidelines, they cannot be turned away.
Mark Gunning, CMH Committee
· The Children’s Mental Health subcommittee has been meeting as a group.  They are looking at a lack of services for children age 11 and under.  
· Utah has many residential treatment facilities for children. Idaho has none.    
· Dave Peters told the group that if anyone has a child in crisis please call Children’s Mental Health at 234-7900. They would like to help people find resources for their children, even if they aren’t through DHW.      
Ritchie Weers
· Ritchie covered the mental health reports, which are available on www.mentalhealth.idaho.gov. There are no substantial changes.  
Brenda Price – RAC updates
· Zina Magee has given official notice that she has retired from the group.  She has worked on the Mental Health Board and with NAMI for many years, and she would like someone else to have a chance to do that work.
· We do not have a Juvenile Justice Representative on the Mental Health Board, but Brenda suggested that Lennart would be an appropriate person to fill that slot.  
· Changes will be coming to criminal history background checks. We will be hearing more about this over the coming months.  
· An Optum representative is telling people that they will be hiring representatives for each of the geographic areas of the state.  We will share that person’s name and contact information when it becomes available.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dave Peters moved to adjourn the meeting.  Barry Jones seconded the motion.   Meeting was adjourned.
